

## The Corporation of the Town of Tecumseh Office of the Mayor

Mayor Gary McNamara

December 7, 2021

Ms. Linda Proctor
Vice Chair
Tecumseh BIA
12122 Tecumseh Road East, Unit 2
Tecumseh, ON N8N 1L9

Dear Ms. Proctor,

As we continue to navigate our way through another year burdened by the COVID-19 pandemic, I am pleased to report that work has continued on fulfilling the Town's Strategic Priorities as adopted by Council for 2019-2022. My Council colleagues and I firmly believe this approach will stabilize the community and set the stage for a full recovery as the pandemic subsides. Once again, we enclose our annual report on our progress in 2020. We are pleased to share this document with you as a key partner in the Town's progress and trust you will find it informative and useful.

Looking forward, we are excited by the planning underway for the 100<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Celebration taking place July 2-4, 2022. This event will commemorate the Town's first elected Council as well as the first appointed Fire Chief, which resulted in the creation of our Town's Fire Services. It promises to be an event-filled and fun weekend for the whole community, made even more meaningful by the challenges we are navigating together now. If you have not already done so, I would encourage you to sponsor this community celebration. Sponsorship information is available at www.tecumseh.ca/tecumseh100.

I would like to take this opportunity, on behalf of Tecumseh Town Council and Administration, to send warm holiday greetings to you and everyone at the Tecumseh BIA. We wish you and yours all the best in 2022 and look forward to celebrating the Town's 100<sup>th</sup> anniversary with you in July.

Yours truly,

Gary McNamara

Mayor

encl.

HAPPY